
Hello, I am the mother of four children.  I write to ask you to pass HB 1468. My three oldest have 
autoimmune disorders that are known side effects of multiple vaccines and were fully vaccinated up to 
ages 9, 4 and 2.  Our youngest has not yet been vaccinated and does not have any health issues at all.  I 
have always been a very healthy person and followed every recommendation of my doctors prior to 
conceiving, while pregnant and while breastfeeding all of my children.  Up until I discovered that 
vaccines have side effects that my doctors and medical practitioners NEVER informed me of, I followed 
every piece of medical advice to the letter.  Both my husband and I are healthy, our families are healthy.  
There is no indication of the source of these illnesses and diseases except that they are known side 
effects of vaccinations.  My oldest child has had 6 surgeries as a result of one of his autoimmune 
disorders.  My 2nd child has had 4 surgeries and is so ill that we must homeschool to protect his health.  
My 3rd child has an extremely limited choice of foods that he can eat because of the pain caused by his 
autoimmune disorder.  Again, each of their autoimmune disorders are listed as possible side effects due 
to vaccination on the package inserts that I was never once shown.  We chose not to vaccinate our 4th 
child because we were very tired of life-threatening fevers, hallucinations, loss of communication 
abilities, and seizures from age 6 months to age 9.  We were also tired of being told that these things 
were entirely normal and being ridiculed by clinic and ER staff for our concern for the health of our 
children.   

Continuing in the state of North Dakota without House Bill 1468 sentences every other child and family 
to unknowingly facing the same possible fate.  The hypocritic oath, requires that all doctors follow the 
mantra, “Do no harm.”  In order to allow them to fulfill their oath, all side effects should be discussed 
prior to any treatment. 


